
 
 

   MUNICIPAL SERVICES 

October 11, 2023 7:00 P.M. 

 

 

Present:   R. Báez, J. Connolly, J. Grell, M. Bufano, J. Mondello, M. Morris, V. Lowe, L. Collins  

Absent:  M. Caruso, N. Rosario, M. Ali, C. Brockington, P. Del-Debbio 

 

Guests:  R. Bieder, D. Spencer, F. Medrano, D. Kawalick, J. Loiza  

 

Chair Baez opened the meeting at 7 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance, Prestige Car Services has served 

us since August 2015. The company seeks a letter of support taxi base renewal. Cars are parked behind 

the premises at 49 Westchester Square. Dale Spencer represented Best Deal. It has served the community 

for over 20 years and also seeks a letter of support for a  taxi base renewal. Its taxi stands are at Bay Plaza 

Mall with whom the company contracts. There are two hundred cars in total under three separate 

divisions. Chair Baez made the following motion which was seconded by J. Mondello and unanimously 

favored by all.  

 

Resolved…at the recommendation of the Municipal Services Committee that letters of support 

are drafted and sent to the City of New York Taxi and Limousine Commission on behalf of the 

taxi base renewal applications from Prestige Car Service and Best Deal Car Service. 

 

District Manager Cruz spoke on behalf of the City of New York Department of Sanitation request for the 

highway fence side of Balcom Avenue from Edwards Avenue to Latting Street. This will help to 

encourage car movement and clean the block. DSNY requests Saturdays from 9: 30AM to 11AM as it 

also street sweeps the Hutchinson River Parkway Service at the same time from Wilkinson Avenue to 

East Tremont Avenue. Chair Baez made the following which was seconded by M. Bufano and 

unanimously approved.  

 

Resolved…at the recommendation of the Municipal Services Committee, and on behalf of the 

Department of Sanitation, to request that the Department of Transportation install Alternate Side 

Parking regulations on the highway fence side of Balcom Avenue between Edwards Avenue and 

Latting Street on Saturdays from 9:30 A.M. to 11 A.M.  

 

The meeting closed at roughly 7:45 P.M. by an unanimous vote of adjournment.  

 

 


